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August 28, 2023

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215

RE: 	In the Matter of the Review of the Reconciliation Rider of The Dayton Power and Light Company, Case No. 20-165-EL-RDR

Dear Ms. Troupe:

On August 21, 2023, OCC filed a motion seeking a subpoena of an Ohio Valley Electric Corporation designate to attend, give testimony and produce documents at the evidentiary hearing scheduled for September 26, 2023.  The subpoena was signed by Attorney Examiner Gregory Price on August 21, 2023. 

By agreement reached on August 21, 2023, Ohio Valley Electric Corporation (through its Counsel, Mr. Trevor Alexander) accepted service for Ohio Valley Electric Corporation, avoiding the need for OCC to use another method of service. 

This letter shall serve as the return of service for the subpoena to Ohio Valley Electric Corporation and the signed receipt of return, under O.A.C. 4901-1-25(B). 

Thank you. 

Very truly yours,

/s/ John Finnigan

John Finnigan (0018689)
Assistant Consumers’ Counsel

cc: Mr. Trevor Alexander, all Parties of Record & Attorney Examiners
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